
PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY 
 

 

STATED MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, March 4, 2013 

 
The meeting was held at the College of Physicians of Philadelphia. 
Thomas Bauer, M.D. presided. 
 
There were 25 Fellows in attendance and 11 guests.  
 
Welcoming remarks by Drs. Thomas Bauer - President  
 
Memoir: 
Dr. Bauer presented a memoir on C. Everett Koop, MD, oldest member of the 
Philadelphia Academy of Surgery.  
 
 
Scientific Presentation:   
 
The talk was given by L. Scott Lind, Professor and Chairman, Department of Surgery, 
Drexel University College of Medicine  
 
Lecture Topic: "Simulation and Virtual Patients in Medical Education" 
 
Business Meeting: 
 
 The following new member of the Academy was introduced: 

 None 
 
The following candidates were read for the second time voted on by the membership, 
and elected into Fellowship:  

 Selwyn Rogers, MD, MPH, FACS  

 David Wernsing, MD, FACS  
 
The following candidate was read for the first time: 

Thomas L. Bauer, II, M.D.,  President 

Jeffrey A. Drebin, M.D., Ph.D., President-Elect 

Chris Tzarnas, M.D., Vice-President 

Dahlia Sataloff, M.D., Treasurer 

Sun Yong Lee, M.D., Recorder 

Andres Castellanos, M.D., Scientific Program Officer 

Jeffrey P. Carpenter, M.D., Past President 

D. Scott Lind, M.D., Councilor-at-Large 

Niels D. Martin, M.D., Councilor-at-Large 

John C. Kairys, M.D., Historian 

John R. Clarke, M.D., Executive Director  

Melanie Toolan, Executive Administrator 

 

Babak Abai, M.D, Secretary 
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 Dr. Giorgos C. Karakousis 
 
 
Reminder for upcoming meetings: 
 
The next meeting of the Academy will be held in New York for the Conjoint Meeting with 
the New York Surgical Society on Wednesday, April 17, 2013. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Babak Abai, MD 
 
 
 
 


